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Dear Neighbors in Christ,
t last week’s council meeting we had a ve d nnghy dlscusmhg about the Ampoct of

o\YZHVe gl1=le 3 2/0 gl Covid-19 and the recent incréase in cases a our neighbor, and in Arizona in
as yourself. general.
ThlS i form ﬂon coupled with advice from our synod bishop reqardin person wors
Bble rec.gmmengot ci'n of not f\e?lm rgore fgonq% Regg e, ociged“?o tnep
ctt urs is nof worshiping in- erson nd led us to conclude that our
sanctuary and chope are ¢ ose nlte y.

know that thls is djsappointin fll. ws fo som and a relief to_others, but this precaution |58 ein tolifq eut of
esus command fo love our neg ors as ove ourselves. Since we know thaf the sprea of is truly
unseen but is confracted as an aerosol an we need to take every possible precaution.

e is s e in orm? ion that was recenfy shgred W|th me from our bishop thaf was shared from other
ops sno so informs our decision. It'reads in part:

"We continue to Ieorn uickl Z about fh# disease, b ffhe e remain thln s we do not fl(.lle understand. mufst
confi nued_l(o remain Vl onf t its effects on o eof core em n society, and also err on f| e srd

co%ll IR, t(? t Q § g%ﬁ y e(sjeer Tromnte(g ﬂo'}sl SU?’ ?&86 of all deaths) with almost 1 million

eot es up less than 5% of the wori ulation.
core s sfem remains inQ eguotey protecte with pers n | protective equipment as most hospitals
co e o re-use temsl_rge??t ortsgn.% Suséc-:‘ o diseas
U I 1
i‘ -18 e S |n e air Jrg'pcon 33? muc% ?urt er than 6 feet, ma be up to 27 feet
pes prf vent the sprea |se%s¢§ ut may als rotectt ew o er rom controcﬂn COVID.
e e S o

ren con cted (>500, 000 in the ave sevelr isease ( ds?no jzed chil r require
mtegslve ecm' ave ong -term complications we are still frying to underston mulftisystem in afory

t found that 80% of th fected D-19 dh long-t heart probl
Bﬁo‘f’sué‘y ot S A e e et e M I e Haeald Ve longrterm heart problems.

gY(eg mlld disease mo couse long-term problems Lotng tefm problems are olf_fo seen in the IUQA?S broln
ney, Until we hav oﬂono e ﬂve re ence o on effective voccme

conﬂnue odvocot#'l% and thi n ln%| cre té \Bow fo love profect o e nother,

minister to the su in the st O (§ e are in a new no ere virtual is best, outdoor is not
safe but safer, and indoor is dongerous

Ieose conﬂnue fo eIp our socre
R TR S SR R s s REE
mote a unr? 3 a’msﬂon respon;’e to (?8\?(3’% N thasks and stoymg af home < fo lové our nei ehi::ors and

re uce inequifies.
Sincerely,
Erica C. Bjornstad, MD, PhD, MPH"
addjtion to this staf: t both Dr. F d Dr. Osterh both notgbl fi d tists h
?1% ed Us to the fact that this fall we wi AP kS See incroased Spread'of Covid1 3 Cauplad with The nhual Hio

Recegﬂy, CDC Director, ebert edflﬁ|d retin ded the pUb|If that absent a vacl_fme the most important thing we
can do'is wear a mas rtainly, physical distancing and frequent hand washing are also important.

Ieosel know hat a fh cﬁhe focmty is closed for in- ﬁerson worship the church continyes fo dalmln tlrwy.
wee wors ip is re ew each week evotlo f?rov de, us with inspiration. We SfIE ave
e stu ies, cm pastoral care. We sup Port our focol re lon éq %bb missions. We tru y are churc
together while we are aparf, as we continue to love God, an our né€ighbor as ourselves.

ntinue_to qctively pray for, s ort, and participate in our minisfry in these challenging days.
nge our Faceboo ypgg and ¢ ggk out our%v site for opportunme)s: fo sae in mlssrongtoget Z

Blessings in these days. Stay safe and well. ‘

P

rost or Len
nferim ostor
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Council Corner
September 20, 2020

It has been an eventful month at Our Saviour's! We
invite you fo join us in welcoming several new
members to our church community. Our new interim
pastor, Pastor Len Hoffmann, arrived (virtually) early
in September; he will be with us (remotely) during
the next year and guide us in the process of calling a new pastor to our
congregation. Pastor Martha Stum has agreed to serve as our regular
worship leader during this time, and will preach monthly. We also
welcomed our new Handyman, Graham Sims, to our staff. And our
Council has a new member, too; Kris Sanchez has been appointed to fill
a vacant position for the remainder of the year.

We're pleased to share the good news that OSLC's finances have
remained strong so far this year. Although we've encountered many
unexpected circumstances this spring and summer, some unplanned
savings help offset the unplanned expenses. We continue to look for
ways to maximize OSLC’s resources; this month, for example, we
approved the purchase of a humidifier that will protect our piano while
enabling us to save on air conditioning expenses in the sanctuary. As
you may recall from Temple Talks over the years, it is common for OSLC
to experience a decline in offerings during the summer months; offerings
then typically increase throughout the fall, especially during the holiday
season. This summer we observed the usual summer decrease in
offerings, but we remain optfimistic that offerings will begin to rise again
this fall. If you haven't done so already, please consider arranging to
give online, or mail your checks to the church office. Thank you for your
generosity as we confinue God’s work.

Like many of you, we look forward to the time when we can all worship
together again. Our Reopening Task Force remains in place, and this
month we approved OSLC Guidelines for Small Group Meetings; we are
well prepared to safely resume gathering in person when the
appropriate time comes. In the meantime, we trust that God is with us
wherever we worship Him, and ask that you continue to pray with us for
the wellbeing of our church and community.

Report respectfully submitted,
OSLC Church Council
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Welcome Graham Sims ~ Our New Handg man!

Graham recently moved back to
Tucson in late 2018. He earned a
Bachelor of Fine Arts degree from
the Art Instiftute of Seattle. He has
over ten years' experience as aQ
Graphic Designer, the last three as
Art Director. Growing up and working in Montana,
Graham has frained and worked as a locksmith. He
also has extensive experience in landscaping and
building maintenance. He enjoys live music and is a
devotee of American Film. Graham also enjoys
sharing outdoor activities with his wife Melissa,
daughter Amelya and their two crazy little dogs.

Do you need help with grocery shopping?

With COVID-19, it is important for people 60 years of age
and older to avoid trips outside of their home and to
maximize physical distancing.

Requirements:
e 60 years of age or older

e Annual income at or below 200% of the federal

poverty level ($25,520/person/year)
@ PCOA

Aging well for life

Call PCOA's Helpline at (520) 790-7262
or email help@pcoa.org

*Requirements may differ for people who
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Continuity Grants
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do not reside within the City of Tucson

This program is in partnership with the City of Tucson
through $500,000 of federal CARES Act Funds.

The Roadrunner
OUR STAFF

Pastor Len Hoffmann
Interim Pastor
Prlen@lutherantucson.org

Pastor Martha Neff Stum
Weekly Worship Leader

Kathryn Barrera
Parish Administrator
Parishadministrator
@lutherantucson.org

Steve VanMeter
Publications Coordinator
Publications
@Ilutherantucson.org

Josh Nichols
_ Music Leader
music@Ilutherantucson.org

Graham Sims
Handyman

Tammie Anderson
Nursery Attendant

Sophia Rankin
Marshall Adams
Accompanists

Mateo Chavez
. Visitation Pastor
jmchavez111@yahoo.com

OUR COUNCII. MEMBERS
Sheila Bustamante

resiaen
520-235-0056
Sbustamante
03182013@gmail.com

Bonnie Phelps
Vice President
520.991.9490

bphelps10@cox.net

Amy Fatzinzger - Secretary
. 520.247.2361
fatzinge@email.arizona.edu
Mary Durham-Pflibsen
[reasurer

520-622-1983
durham@arizona.edu

Pam Hardman
520-326-7266
pamhl10@q.com

Kathal DeV|nney
kmdralnbow@aol com

Michael Ma
520.240.660r1Fy

martymt10@gmail.com

Kris Sanchez
. 571.239.0573
k|rssan1625@gma|I com
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By Kathryn Barrera,
Parish Adminisfrafor
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